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1241.
Mr C M Lowe (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether any posts within her department, which were vacant as at 1 January 2004, remained vacant because of a lack of suitably qualified or skilled applicants;  if so, (a)  how many posts,  (b) what specified qualifications or skills are required to fill the posts and (c)  for what period has each post been vacant;

(2)
whether any special steps have been taken to recruit suitably qualified or skilled applicants;  if not, why not; if so,  (a)  what specified steps and  (b)  with what results;

(3)
whether the length of time for which each post has been vacant has had any negative effect on service delivery by her Department;  if not, what factors were taken into consideration in reaching this conclusion;  if so, what negative effects have been experienced?

N1607E

---0---

REPLY:

(1)
Yes.  A large percentage of posts within the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry, which were vacant as at 1 January 2004, has remained vacant up to now.  This is not necessarily because of a shortage of scarce skills.  Other factors that have caused the posts to remain vacant include the transfer of employees to other institutions due to restructuring processes, the promotion of staff to other Government departments, the resignation of staff and death of employees, to name but a few.


The total number of vacant posts on the establishment of my Department as at 1 January 2004 were 11 000.  This is, inter alia the result of temporary duplication of posts due to the implementation of restructured organisational structures and the transfer of staff from the Exchequer to the Trading Account.

(2)
Yes.  In spite of initiatives to recruit suitably qualified and skilled applicants through advertising and headhunting processes, my Department is still unable to attract suitably candidates to fill posts in critical scarce skills areas, such as:

· Civil Engineering;

· Chemical Engineering;

· Geohydrology/Geology;

· Analytical Chemistry;

· Aquatic Ecology; and

· Business Economics.

In addition to advertising and headhunting processes, my Department has taken specific steps to deal with the recruitment of scarce skills through the Internship Programme and the Departmental Bursary Scheme.  It needs to be mentioned that my Department is not only faced with major challenges as far as the recruitment of critical scarce skills is concerned, but it also has to deal with skills development and retention challenges.   My  Department  has,  therefore,  recently  adopted a  Human  Resources 
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Retention Strategy to prevent any potential loss of critical scarce skills to ensure that delivery of its core business is not compromised.  I can also mention that a process is currently underway to determine scarce skills occupational categories in the Public Service and to remunerate them appropriately in terms of the Framework for the determination and compensation of scarce skills allowances in the Public Service.

(3)
No.  The considerable length of time for which the posts have been vacant has not had any negative effect on service delivery by my Department.  My Department has to date, with the available resources managed to undertake its policy, regulatory and implementation work in such a way as to achieve its key focus areas and strategic objectives.

